
Term 4, Week 10, Dec 15, 2022 

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM THE
PRINCIPAL

I M P O R T A N T  D A T E S
A N D  E V E N T S :

Last Day of School

Students are back to
school

Thu 15 Dec

Tues 31 January 2023

Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

We have reached the end of yet another school year,

and it has been wonderful over the last couple of

weeks to reflect on all of our 2022 achievements as

part of our end of year celebrations. Our Year 6

graduation last week was a fabulous event. It has

been amazing to see this group of young people

grow and develop, and we wish them all well for

their new adventures in middle school next year.



Wagaman Primary
acknowledges the traditional

custodians of the land on
which we learn, the  Larrakia

people. 
We respect their Elders, past,

present and  emerging.

Our annual awards presentation on Tuesday
celebrated a diverse range of achievements.
Congratulations to all those students who
received awards. A special thank you to Kate
Worden for her ongoing support of our school
and her donation of book vouchers and Ricoh,
who sponsor our Year 6 awards. We also had a
small group of students who received awards
at the Darwin Languages Centre award
ceremony at the beginning of December. 

As always, we have mixed emotions at the end of the year. This year we are
saying farewell to two staff members. Ms Vicki Collister has successfully won
her Senior Teacher role with Early Childhood Curriculum, Pedagogy and
Assessment. We congratulate Vicki and thank her for her many years of
fabulous work with our Preschool and Transition students at Wagaman. This
year we also say farewell to Ms Grace Storey. Grace joined us in 2021 and has
done great work with our Transition students. Grace is heading out to work at
Beswick community. We wish her well for her new adventures and thank her
for her work at Wagaman. Mrs Andrea Fulton will be returning to Wagaman in
2022. Andrea has previously worked at Wagaman but has most recently been
working as a National Assessment Consultant in the Department of Education.
In 2023 Andrea will be teaching Transition.

Over the past few years, Wagaman has offered
Indonesian lessons for Years 1 – 4 students and
Mandarin lessons for Years 5 & 6. Teachers from the
Darwin School of Languages have taught Indonesian
lessons. In 2023, Wagaman will run Japanese language
lessons for Years 3 – 6 classes with teachers from the
Darwin Languages School. Japanese is also offered at
Dripstone Middle School, ensuring a pathway for all our
students in their language learning. 



We are excited about Child Australia commencing
their service at Wagaman on Monday, 30th
January. Many families have already registered
with them. Enrolment forms are available in our
front office. Over the vacation, Camp Australia will
be running their holiday program from Wagaman
in December. In January, Wagaman students can
enrol in Camp Australia at Moil Primary School.

This semester we have trialled Before School Care Services. Unfortunately,
there has not been enough demand to continue this service. Next year we will
offer a supervision program for those parents who need to get to work before
school starts. I am sending communication out today to those families who
have been utilising the Before School Care service with details. Students are
not to be at school before 7:55 am, so if you need this service, please get in
touch with me at school. 

We are all aware of the rise of anti-social behaviour in Darwin generally, and
there have been some incidents after hours in and around Wagaman recently.
As you and your children are out and about over the holiday period, please be
vigilant and mindful of safety. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy festive season and holiday. We wish all of
our Year 6 students and those students and families leaving us the best
wishes for the future. We look forward to seeing everyone else back at
Wagaman on Tuesday, 31st January, for another awesome year of learning.
Our front office will be open for uniform and book pack sales from Monday,
23rd January 8:30 am – 3:30 pm.

Kind regards
Mandy McKinnon





1/2 Gant have been learning to write persuasive texts. The class collaborated

and wrote a letter to Mrs McKinnon, persuading her on why Atlas (Ms Gant's

new puppy) should visit Wagaman Primary School.

LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
YEAR 1/2 GANT



YEAR 6 GRADUATION







2022 PRESENTATION
ASSEMBLY









Have a safe holiday
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